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emblem is the Ziegler steam 
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Club Office Bearers for 2023-24 

Positions Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Bryan O’Meara 55620916  

Vice President 
 

  

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Sharon Hurst  0457726096 

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Natalie Serra  0412184115 

General Committee Ted Drake, Graham Conn, Natalie Serra, Ross 

Millard, Ian Rees, Ashley Wright, Bruce Johnstone, 

Sharon Hurst 

  

Prop Officer – Clubroom Ted Drake  0408871960 

Prop. Officer. - CheeseWorld Graham Conn  0407041606 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Asst Newsletter Editor Karen Carter  0458692270 

Webmaster Frances Guyett (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Comm Service Co-ord Pat Day  0408 563814 

Club Captain Damian Lane  0478740627 

Co-Club Captain Matt Lane  0438479877 

Mid Week Captain(s) Doreen Melis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan  0428 582189 

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Daryl Jago 

Ken Perrett 

Ron Shiells 

Terry Mansbridge 

Peter Carter 

 0407059469 

0428527139 

0407621708 

0459292230 

0429692270 

Librarian Roy Begelhole  55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston, 

Michael Mathews, Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Doug Byron, Damian Lane   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 

Rob Donohue 

Ken Perrett 

Ian Chislett 

Graham Conn 

Ian Rees 

Peter Carter 

Mick O’Sullivan 

 0428123364 

0408529296 

0428527139 

0438863236 

0407041606 

0418567579 

0429692270 

0409383259 

Club Plate Officer Bryan McGarvie    

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ted Drake   

Catering Karen Carter  0458692270 

Almoner Ken Perrett  0428527139 

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at James Eccles. Thanks to everyone helping with this 

continuing fundraiser. The price is up now so please keep them coming in. 

  

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: July 2024 to September 2024 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

June 2024 

Fri 28th General Meeting  7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 30th  Club run 1:00 pm Local area - meet at club rooms.  

July 2024 

Fri 5th  Vintage & Veterans Day 10:00 am Cheeseworld 10am – 2 pm  

Wed 10th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 11th  Thursday Coffee Run 1:30 pm 
To Noodledorf in Koroit, meet at Sale 
Yards 

 

Fri 26th General Meeting  7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 28th  Christmas in July noon City Memorial Bowls Club  

August 2024 

Wed 14th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 15th  Thursday Coffee Run TBA   

Sun 25th  Hamilton Swap Meet – club run 7:00 am Hamilton Showgrounds  

Fri 30th  General Meeting  7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

September 2024 

Thurs 8th  Thursday Coffee Run TBA   

Wed 14th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Fri 27th  General Meeting  7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

October 2024 

Thurs 12th  Thursday Coffee Run TBA   

Wed 13th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Fri 30th  General Meeting  7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

     
 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 
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President’s Message 
Hi All, 

Hope you are all enjoying the events the club is running. 

Thanks to all those helping out on these events and the community runs, such as the 

Cobden Health run coming up. 

A request has come in from Merrivale Primary School for some cars to be on show on 

Saturday August 3rd from 10 am to 1pm at their hundred year celebrations. Let us  

know at the general meeting if you are able to go. 

A reminder, Annual Memberships are due by the 30th June and the club room will be attended from 6pm 

on June 28th, the night of the general meeting to take payments. 

Graham Conn is organizing the show of cars about 90 or more years of age at Cheeseworld on Friday July 

5th from 10 am to approx. 2pm. Contact Graham for more details and if you are able to attend. 

We will need to organise a working bee at the general meeting to carry out a few little jobs.  

Check the calendar for coming events and mark them in your diary so you don’t miss them. 

Cheers 

Bryan O’Meara 

Club President. 

 

Club Membership Subscription renewal 

Membership subscription renewal notices 

I have had quite a few members, particularly those who receive newsletters by email, tell me that they 

have not received their subscription renewal notices. Members who receive newsletters by mail received 

their renewal notices with the April newsletter. Those who receive their newsletters by email received 

their notices by email between April 7-9th.  If you think you haven’t received your notice, then can you go 

check your email inbox first. 

Membership forms and payment 

About two thirds of members have now paid their subscription renewals. Membership subscription is due 

and payable by June 30th. A Club Member who has not paid their subscription by June 30th is no longer a 

financial member until it is paid. The Club must and will advise VicRoads in early July of those members 

who have vehicles on CPS and who are no longer financial members. And their CPS registrations are no 

longer valid. 

Review, revise and return your form 

Check your form, revise if necessary, sign and return it by any means so we keep contact details up to date 

and the information on your CPS vehicles as required by VicRoads.  

Ian Rees 
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Merrivale Primary School Centenary 

 

Their celebrations are on Saturday 3rd August at the school from 10:00 am – 1:00pm. 

They would like some cars displayed. Please try & make 

 

W&DHVC Inc. General Meeting Minutes – 31st May 2024 

Apologies: Roy & Esther Begelhole, Ashley Wright, Peter Smith, Ian & Glenn Chislett, Terry Mansbridge, G. Piccone, 

Gary Lake, Graham McLeod, Sharon Hurst. Moved to accept apologies: Kelvin Boyle; 2nd Max Dumesny. Carried.           

1 minute silence for Betty Perrett who passed away 12th May; Jim Malone who passed away May 25th and Darcy 

Irving passed away May 28th. Ken Perrett thanked all those who came along to Betty’s funeral and brought cars. 

April Meeting Minutes: Moved to accept as in May newsletter: Graham Conn; 2nd Rob Grey. Carried.           

Business Arising: See below. 

Correspondence In: Newsletters from WestVic Holden, Albury Wodonga, SW Morris, Mount Gambier, Casterton, 

Albury/Wodonga. Restored Cars Magazine. Email from Francis Foundation on guest speaker for July general meeting. 

Email from Hamilton car club about June 7th rally. Membership subs renewal forms returned by mail and email.      

Out: None. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Doug Byron; 2nd Wally Melis. Carried.             

Treasurers Report: Treasurer provided account balances and accounts for April/May period for payment. Moved to 

receive Treasurer’s report, approve accounts, and pay invoices: Ross Millard; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried.              

Club runs and events: 

June 2nd: Club run to Lawrie Voutier’s at Camperdown. Leave clubrooms at 12.45pm. Afternoon tea Red Robin Café. 
June 4: Club open from 10:30 am to mid-day for members chat and coffee. 
June 7 - 10th: Hamilton & District VVC Drivers Club Plains Rally. 
June 12th: Committee Meeting. 
June 13th: Coffee Run to City Memorial at 2pm. Preceded by visit to SWI Engineering in White Rock Road at 1 pm.  
June 16th: Subs payment in person – 2 to 4 pm at Clubrooms. 
June 28th: General Meeting. 
June 30th: Club run: Meet 1 pm at Clubrooms and go for a local cruise and back to Clubrooms for a cuppa. 
July 5th: Vintage & Veterans Day at Cheeseworld 10 am – 2 pm.  (cars to be there by 9:30 am) 
July 10th: Committee Meeting. 
July 28th: Xmas in July at City Memorial Bowls (note change of venue). Start at Mid-day. 
August 25th: Club run to Hamilton Swap meet. Hamilton Showgrounds. Starts 7 am. 
Oct 6th: Lunch at clubrooms for members turning 80 or 90. (Details tba) 
Oct 18-20th: Visit of the Geelong Club and might combine with our club run. 
Engine Committee: Engine running well and also started the roller. 

Community Runs: Cobden Health run has been postponed until June 24th. 

Federation:  Ashley was at recent Fed meeting and report to be in newsletter. 

General Business: 

• Membership subs renewal: About 170 paid. Due June 30th. Clubroom open day June 16th at 2 – 4 pm. 

• Tank for the shed - Doug Byron has a tank, stand etc and will progress getting it installed (with help). 

• Moved to approve buying 4 sets shelves for shed from Pontings: Bill Poynton: 2nd Bruce Johnstone. Carried. 

• BBQ area upgrade: Harry submitted invoice for work done. Volunteers needed for painting (Ted and Ken and 

anyone else). Karen working on seat covers. 

• Penzoil rep speaker to general meeting – Bryan and Ron Shiels trying to organise with Alan Barnett. August? 

• July general meeting guest speaker is Peter McMahon from Francis Foundation. (2025 L Pertobe donations). 

• Vintage & Veterans Day Friday July 5th. 10-12 cars 90-100 years old arrive at CheeseWorld at 10am till 2pm. 
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• Geelong Western District Historical Club visiting Warrnambool Oct 18-20th. Asked for bbq lunch at clubrooms 
on 20th. Will send formal request.  

• Moved to relocate the disabled parking signs to fence out front: Doug Byron; 2nd Joan Farley. Carried. 

• Ian Rees gave update on his Paige Detroit car restoration. 

• Ken Perrett looking for diff housing for his Ford Customline. 

• Bill Poynton reported that there was a good crowd and display at Lake Goldsmith. 

• Presentation was made to Karen Carter in thanks for her work organising recent around the garages event. 

• Moved to move the buggy made for Bill Anderson which is currently at CheeseWorld to our shed: Kelvin 
Boyle. 2nd Graham Conn. Carried.  

• Ian Rees to do a photo presentation at the June general meeting on his recent visit to US. 

• Merrivale Primary looking for a few old cars to display for 100th anniversary on August 3rd 10 am to 1 pm. 
Meeting closed at 8:25 pm. 
 

W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes - June 12th 2024 

Present: Bryan O’Meara, Graham Conn, Ashley Wright, Sharon Hurst, Bruce Johnstone, Ian Rees, N. Serra, Ted Drake. 

Apologies: Ross Millard. Moved to accept apologies: Sharon Hurst; 2nd Bruce Johnstone. Carried.                            

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept May Committee meeting minutes as printed in May newsletter: 

Ashley Wright; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried.                                         

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence  

In: Newsletters from Newcomb, Gippsland, SW Morris. Invoices from Energy Aus and Wannon Water. Beyond Bank 

statement. Letter from SouthWest Health Care (re Laurie Voitier donation). Membership renewal forms. 

Out: None. Moved to accept correspondence: Natalie Serra; 2nd Sharon Hurst. Carried.                                                       

Reports: 

Treasurer: Assistant Treasurer provided report of account balances and accounts for May/June period.  

Moved to receive Treasurer’s report, approve accounts, and pay invoices: Natalie Serra; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried.  

Engine Committee:  Friday 5th July for vintage day at CheeseWorld. Should have ten cars for display. 

Community Service Coordinator: Cobden run June 25th. 
Federation Rep: Ashley went to Kerang meeting. Fed happy with Mortlake picnic. Need volunteers for Bendigo swap. 

Club Runs and Events: 

June 13th: Coffee Run to City Memorial at 2pm. Preceded by visit to SWI Engineering in White Rock Road at 1 pm. 
June 16th: Membership subs payment in person – 2 to 4 pm at Clubrooms. 
June 28th: General Meeting. Open at 6pm for membership renewals. 
June 30th: Club run - meet 1 pm at Clubrooms and go for a local cruise and back to Clubrooms for a cuppa. 
July 5th: Vintage & Veterans Day at Cheeseworld 10 am – 2 pm.  (cars to be there by 9:30 am). 
July 10th: Committee Meeting. 
July 26th: General Meeting. 
July 28th: Xmas in July at City Memorial Bowls (note change of venue). Start at Mid-day. Names to Damian. 
August 3rd: Merrivale Primary looking for a few old cars to display for 100th anniversary 10 am to 1 pm. 
August 14th: Committee Meeting. 
August 25th: Club run to Hamilton Swap meet. Hamilton Showgrounds. Starts 7 am. 
Oct 6th: Lunch at clubrooms for members turning 80 to 90+. (Details tba) 
Oct 18-20th: Visit of the Geelong Club and might combine with our club run. 
General Business: 

• Shelving for shed: Purchased. Working bee to assemble – ask for volunteers at general meeting. 

• Gravel for parking lot – Ted to talk to Ben about supply. 

• Water tank – Doug to deliver later in year. 

• BBQ area completion: Painting outstanding and to be done by Ted, Ken and Ben. 

• Disabled parking signs relocation update – volunteers to relocate as with shelving. 
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• West side of clubrooms barge board is rotten – Natalie to ask Fred about colorbond covering. 

• Need a DVD player that we can connect to Club’s TV – anyone got one to donate to Club with USB outlet? 

• Subs renewals – about 195 paid. Clubrooms open Sunday 2pm for payment (last time). 

• ATO self-assessment as income tax exempt – Committee to do the self-assessment next Committee meeting. 

• Relocation of the buggy made for Bill Anderson which is currently at CheeseWorld to our shed to proceed. 
Need to clarify with the owners that we are not responsible for it if damaged or lost. 

• Speaker at June meeting is Ian on recent trip to US. July is Peter McMahon from Francis Foundation. 

• October 6th celebration at Clubrooms for those turning 80+ – raise at general meeting as to arrangements. 
New member applications:  
Alex Booth: Moved; Ian Rees; 2nd Natalie Serra. Carried. 
Lindsay Hill: Moved: Ian Rees; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried 
Garry Drake: Moved: Ted Drake; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried. 
Meeting closed at 8:40 pm. 
 

FEDERATION MEETING - Kerang 18th May 2024 
2024 Events: 

 Mortlake Picnic: This event was an excellent display with 110 vehicles on display. Thank you to those who came 

along and to those who made the day happen. Moyne Shire Mayor attended and shire help was excellent. 

Wunghnu Vehicle, Machinery and Collectables Display: Another excellent display at the clubs own rally grounds. 

70 tractors, 40 stationary engines and 42 cars on display. Thank you to all who made it a great display at Easter time.  

Scoresby Picnic: This year’s will be on the 5th May. 160-170 cars attended. $560 raised for Peter Mac.Hospital. 

 Murrabit Picnic 19th May – First time for this event and it will be a terrific display with lots of interesting local and 

visitor vehicles on display. This is the day after the Delegates meeting in Kerang and a chance to make a full weekend 

of historic motoring. There is a lot of interest in this new picnic day. Please see flyer enclosed. 

 Marong Picnic Sunday 25th August – Usual picnic activities at this event. Please see flyer enclosed. St Johns has 

been booked. Harness racing club are keen to assist. CFA Marong will assist with carting water. We have not heard 

from the football club as yet. Shannon’s will be represented. Have your club magazine with you with this event listed 

in the club calendar to gain free entry. Rotary will be on hand for a late breakfast or lunch or both. 

 Baw Baw Picnic Sunday 20th October – This is the date for the 2024 event. The Delegates meeting will be held the 

day prior to this event making it another great historic motoring weekend. 

 Peter Mac Hospital Fundraiser: I am looking forward to hearing from all Clubs how their fundraising efforts are 

going for this year. In Bendigo we held our two Clubs combined display day on the 7th April at the Bendigo Show 

grounds arena. May be it was a week after Easter, may be a number of other events on this time a year or maybe the 

school holidays but the Market was quiet and much smaller. After a lot of work by a number of members we raised 

$902.05 for Peter Mac. The display itself was excellent.  

GOLDEN OLDIES TOUR 2024: Just a reminder this Tour will be in and around the Daylesford, Maryborough and 

Ballarat areas. Anyone who can assist Anne with arranging and running of this event and with places in this area to go 

and see please make contact with Anne. I understand John Davis is helping Anne as well. The tour will leave the 

Marong Picnic as mentioned above. RACV will be the major sponsors once more. Anne has 50 entries so far but still 

room for a few more.  

BENDIGO SWAP: All sites were booked out from the 2019 bookings by site holders at that swap and before COVID 

took over early in 2020. Regretfully there we around 80 sites not used in 2023. Those Site Holders who did not use 

their sites have been asked why and if there is no reply or a good excuse then the sites will go to the next ones on the 

waiting list.  

We are looking at holding a display of Chryslers and MG’s using local vehicles as both reach the 100 years milestones 

in 2024. That will be in the BEC. Then on vacant sites in the REC some more Survivor cars will be on display.  

Our Volunteers Co-ordinator Ted will be asking this month for all Federation Clubs to send in a list of volunteers for 

2024 Swap. Your Clubs reply will need to happen within the next 2 months please. Clubs will receive payment for 

volunteers. 

Advertising and looking at some different ways to advertise the Swap but closer to the time. In the meantime we have 

flyers for Delegates to take back to their clubs. Thank you to the clubs that are advertising the event in the magazines. 

Please do run a copy of this flyer in your magazine or www site if you have not been advertising it already. The Swap 
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is owned by Federation and it’s our main source of funding so it’s important that all member clubs promote the swap 

in your local areas please. The Swap will be advertised in “Just Cars” and “Just Bikes” and on Win TV for $7500. 

The Bendigo Club members selected a new Swap Committee on the 5th February. Two main positions remain unfilled 

and that is Chair and Vice Chair which is disappointing when we have 175 club members and VVCC Bendigo receive 

50% of the profits. 

 We are still negotiating for new Caterers to run that side of the event for the next 3 years. 

 The Agreement for the Management of the Swap is currently between the Federation and VVCC Bendigo. That 

expires at the conclusion of all the work and accounts for the 2026 Swap. VVCC Bendigo then has a further 5 years 

option to continue Management. There is a meeting at the Bendigo Club on the 29th May regarding this matter. If at 

any time Bendigo Club decides not to www.federation.asn.au Page 14 of 18 continue then Federation will be calling 

for expressions of interest from other member clubs and there will be sufficient hand over and training time.  

AHMF UPDATE: The AHMF met on line on the20th March. WA was represented and it is good they are involved 

again. AHMF donated $2,000 to the Robert Shannon Trust. Any applications for younger members to receive some 

assistance from the Robert Shannon trust need to be with Federation by the end of May. The latest edition of Spoke N 

Hub was forwarded at the end of April to all Delegates. Any articles from Federation clubs would be most welcome. 

The AHMF AGM will be held in Adelaide this year. Items required for the Agenda soon please. OHA say there is 

over 1 million vehicles nationally on the Historic Registration scheme and over 2 million Australians involved in the 

movement. AHMF is watching the requirement of the proposed Misinformation Bill from Federal Government. 

Federal Government is considering lifting tariffs on historic vehicle parts that come to Australia from Overseas. 

 FEDERATION WWW SITE: Any information on interesting events or reports could they please go to Rebeca for 

inclusion on this site. This is a free way to advertise your club events and milestones. Please do include a copy of the 

link to the site in Club newsletters for members to be able to find it easily. WWW.federation.asn.au 

 FEDERATION – AOMC JOINT MEETINGS: Next meeting will be 8th May. Next meeting with Vic Roads will 

be towards the end of May. If Clubs have matters that need discussing by both Committee will they please raise them 

at this meeting so as the can be included on the Agenda for the joint working party. We are discussing a large joint 

Historic Vehicle display in Melbourne on National Motoring Day 2025. They are having a meeting on 30th May with 

Vicroads. 

 Vic Roads have advised as follows to previous questions asked:  

1. Registration number rights and 5 or 6-digit number plates issued prior to 1984: 5 and 6-digit number plates issued 

prior to 1984 were issued as general issue number plates. This means that a person has no Registration Number Rights 

to the number combination. As a general issue number plate, a person can move the plate to another registered vehicle 

in their name, on payment of the plate assignment fee. Payment of the plate assignment fee does not provide RNRs. A 

general issue number plate cannot be sold and can only be reassigned to a vehicle in the name of the same registered 

operator. if there is a record in VicRoads systems that a person has purchased the RNR, then that person holds the 

RNRs and the number plates/combination can be sold/transferred to another person. www.federation.asn.au Page 15 of 

18 To confirm whether a person holds the RNR for a plate combination, an enquiry can be forwarded to 

customplates@vicroads.com.au 

 2. Club permit renewals: No delays to club permit renewals are anticipated for those with an expiry date from 1 July 

2024 onwards. 

 3. Club permit conditions A club permit is issued subject to general conditions. These can be found in the Club Permit 

logbook, or on the reverse side of the Club Permit Application form. These are supported by regulation 185 of the 

Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 2021. 

 From October 2021, in addition to general conditions, the Joint Venture Operator and DTP may issue ‘operating 

conditions’ on a club permit. These specify the permissible use of a club permit vehicle. For example, “Can only be 

used between sunset and sunrise”. 

 When ‘operating conditions’ apply, the customer will be issued a Certificate of Approved Operations and this must be 

carried in the vehicle at all times. Regulation 187 of the Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 2021 refers. 

 4. Electric conversion of club permit vehicles: Persons converting vehicles to electric must comply with VSB14 code 

(LV). The vehicle must be inspected and certified by a VASS signatory and on issue of a VASS Approval Certificate, 

will be eligible for registration or CPS as applicable.  

5. Club permit vehicle misuse: Information can be forwarded to: registration.services@vicroads.com.au Information 

should include the club permit number, vehicle details, photograph, and the club permit misuse. 

COPYING JOKES/ARTICLES FROM GOOGLE: Clubs should be aware that copying some articles from other 

sources may incur a financial fine. The Mildura Club took an article from YouTube 2 ½ years ago and 3 months ago 

received a $1100 copyright fine from Copyright Lawyers Melbourne which they are still fighting. 

http://www.federation.asn.au/
mailto:customplates@vicroads.com.au
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BANNERS WITH FEDERATION NAME ON: So far we have found 2 in Shepparton Club, 2 in the trailer at John 

Smith’s and 3 needing repair. Have the clubs got any from past events please? 

 OPEN TOUR 2025: Michelle and John Goddard have volunteered to run another week long event for 25+ old 

vehicles on the 18th May to 24th May 2025. The tour will start at the Murrabit picnic and go to Horsham and spend 5 

nights touring the local museums and collections in that part of the State. This will be a fund packed week and a 

number of private collections to be open. RACV are sponsoring $5000. 

 NEXT MEETING:  3rd August 2024 Mildura. 

 

 

June Hamilton Car Club Weekend. 

Some of our club members attended the Hamilton Car club’s weekend run in June. Photo’s supplied by Keith Harris. 
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Vale Betty Perret 
The members attended the funeral of a valued club member Betty Perret. Our condolences to Ken and his family.   

The afternoon tea was at the clubrooms and over 100 people attended for a cuppa and delicious spread. 
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June coffee run to John Veal’s Industrial Shed. 

The club members were taken on a guided tour by John Veal of south west Industry sheds to see all the sheet metal 

machinery he designed and built.  An incredible set up. Then to Cramer st bowls club for coffee and      or scones.  
Lots of talk about the machinery 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

 
 

Club logo pens for sale for $3.00 

See Ian Rees 

 

Advertisements: 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 

  
SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 

Seacombe House – Motor Inn 
Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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Mal Pitcher. 
Shannons Wimmera Regional Development Officer. 
mal.lynn@bigpond.com 
0418 800 708 

mailto:mal.lynn@bigpond.com
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Humour 
 

 
A group of guys, all age 40, discussed where they should 

meet for lunch.  

Finally, it was agreed that they would meet at the Ocean View 

Restaurant because the waitresses there were gorgeous, with 

lovely legs, lovely smiles and great personalities.  

Ten years later, at age 50, the friends once again discussed 

where they should meet for lunch.  

Finally, it was agreed that they would meet at the Ocean View 

restaurant because the food and service was good, and the 

wine selection was excellent.  

Ten years later, at age 60, the friends again discussed where 

they should meet for lunch.  

Finally, it was agreed that they would meet at the Ocean View 

Restaurant because they could dine in peace and quiet, and 

the restaurant had a beautiful view of the ocean.  

Ten years later, at age 70, the friends discussed where they 

should meet for lunch.  

Finally, it was agreed that they would meet at the Ocean View 

Restaurant because the restaurant was wheelchair accessible 

and had an elevator.  

Ten years later, at age 80, the friends discussed where they 

should meet for lunch.  

Finally, it was agreed that they would meet at the Ocean View 

Restaurant, because they had never been there before and 

heard it was quite good. 

 


